Brook Lane Surgery Patient Participation Group (PPG)

19th April 2023
Attended by:

Susan Barton - Chair

Jean Gange

Paul Lardner

Eric Sargeant

Christopher Gibson
Roy Deal

Guests: Caroline New Lockswood PPG

Apologies received from: 
Carolyn Hill, Practice Manager, Jill Sadler, Keith Holgate Stubbington PPG 
	Item
	Subject
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies given.
	

	2
	Surgery Update.
Carolyn provided a written surgery update and subsequently responses to the questions raised at the meeting.  

Staffing update:  Dr Becky and Dr James, our two new salaried GP’s have settled in well and are already well liked by the patients. The surgery has recruited an additional secretary to ensure referrals are sent in a timely manner.
Patient numbers update:  The surgery has received 4 patients (one family) from Meon (ex-Sovereign) allocated to us who are outside of our catchment area.  However, we have to accept them as they have been through the official channels that exist for when a breakdown in the doctor/patient relationship has occurred.  They will have been through the process of trying to reconcile with Meon, but this will have failed.

How often this happens varies, but patients  invariably come from Meon as a lot of their patients live in Whiteley and those patients don’t have a choice of surgeries to register with. Therefore, if they are fed up with the service being provided, they have to access the allocation system in order to move elsewhere.

If they are Whitely patients, they are shared equally between us and Lockswood surgery since the next closest surgeries are still Meon.  If the patient is an ex-Jubilee or Highlands Road patient then it is possible they would be allocated to Gudge Heath Lane Surgery, Stubbington Surgery or Fareham Health Centre if that surgery is closer.

To be allocated it would have to be an irreconcilable breakdown in the doctor/patient relationship and can be either the GP or the patient who instigates this.  So a GP may end the relationship for acts such as the threat of violence,  discriminatory abuse, harassment, an inappropriate emotional attachment to a GP etc.  A patient may end the relationship if the trust has gone, or they are not receiving the service they feel they should be.  We had patients move from us during Covid as we were not giving B12 injections and these patients didn’t want to take tablets.  It may be that a referral wasn’t done at the appropriate time, or an abnormal result was overlooked or that the patient finds it impossible to get an appointment or any number of other things.  The ICB are the judge of whether the ask is a reasonable one and if the patient is allocated, we cannot refuse to take them, even if our list is closed.

Telephone system:  The telephone system has still not been integrated with our clinical system, but we are hopeful that this will happen very soon.

COVID-19 Spring boosters: The Covid spring booster can now be given to people aged 75 years and older, residents in care homes for older people, and those aged 5 years and over with a weakened immune system.  We will be holding clinics on April 22nd, May 20th, and June 23rd.
The surgery would like the help from volunteers and will let Susan know which roles for the May and June sessions.  
Site access:  We have significant issues with people (mainly postal workers) walking through our trees in the corner of the car park.  This is a short cut through to get to work.  The residents in the houses they walk past find this irritating and have reported some vandalism to cars.  We have made four attempts at fencing this off, but the fences have been cut down each time.  We have even found wire cutters and saws hidden in the ground, presumably to assist with breaking down any barrier we put there.  
The people coming through the hedge are captured on CCTV but you can’t identify them.  The damage to the fences we have put up is not captured.  Thy cause no damage to the surgery since they are, in the main, post office workers and patients taking a short cut.  To be fair, we don’t really have a problem with it but fully respect the issues the residents have.Sadly, we cannot spend any more on trying to help the residents this affects.
Local Private GPs:  The surgery has little interaction with the private GP’s in Warsash, or anywhere else.  Just letters from them detailing the consultation.  Occasionally they will ask us to refer or follow up a patient which, if appropriate, we will do.  If the medication they are given is not something we would prescribe for the condition being treated then we won’t continue the medication which sometimes causes patients some angst but our GP’s are not there to do what the private GP says.  Patients have the choice to be seen by a private GP but, like seeing a private consultant, it does not give them access to priority treatment in the NHS system.
	To ask Carolyn , how many is the few patients, and how often do these referrals occur?
Minutes updated to reflect response
Does the surgery need any volunteers to help with the vaccine clinics?

Minutes updated to reflect response



	3
	Fareham Area Meeting update

We were not represented at the most recent meeting but reports from others were not particularly positive. The group will meet in future alternatively every three months in person/on line. Paul will represent us at  the next meeting on 20th June 10-11.30, venue to be confirmed. 
	

	4
	Fareham Community Hospital update

In Jill’s absence there was no update provided on this occasion.

	

	5
	Feedback from guests 

Caroline New advised us that she is moving to Devon. The group thanked her for her support over recent years, we will miss her!  Carolyn is hopeful that a replacement will be found as her co-chair does not attend in-person meetings.
	

	6
	Items for the next meeting:

Covid vaccinations
Practice specialists at the surgery.  We would like to know more about the work of Social prescribers and other specialists who now work at the local surgeries. We are mindful that it would be helpful for more people in the community to hear from these specialists.  We could invite them to our meeting but would their time be better spend delivering a talk at the FCH with an open invite? 
	AP:  Susan to check with Carolyn and Jill to look at options ahead of our next meeting.

	7
	Date of next meeting 
Wednesday 7th June at 17:30
	


3

